






side for each team. The district will include the largest size field possible so that the
District is covered for all possibilities when seeking the letter of interpretation (LOI)
from the DEP to permit the project.

Committee requested that the field be large enough to accommodate multiple
sports.

The District wants to start bidding for this project in the winter. It is anticipated that
the drawings required for permitting will be completed by August and the LOI will be
received back from the Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) in November.
The optimal timeline is January for the bidding process with bids returned in March
for construction to commence during the Summer of 2024.

The engineer feels that we will have a good feel on the way the DEP will rule on the
District’s LOI in September and then the permit documents should be prepared.

Next Steps:

a. Issue LOI for the wetlands designation, transition area wavers and permits.
b. Confirm the size of the new turf field with the Athletic Director

The Committee recommends authorizing the vendor to proceed to Phase II and
prepare the LOI for the DEP. In September, depending upon the DEP’s ruling, the
Committee will determine whether to proceed with the preparation of the permitting
documents as this will keep the District in line with the anticipated schedule.

8. Extraordinary Aid Award

For the 2022-2023 school year, the district budgeted revenues of $1.7 million for
Extraordinary Aid received from the State. The final allocation was received in the
amount of $4.2 million (71.735% of $5,904,142 applied for) leaving the district with
an additional unappropriated fund balance of $2.5 million for that school year. Last
year the district received 83.886% of $5,614,825 applied for. Two years ago the
district received 90.094% of $5,615,592 applied for.

In the 2023-2024 school year, given the historical allocation, revenues were
budgeted in the amounts of $3.7 million. Therefore, it is likely that the allocation for
this past school year will not result in a material amount of budget overage and is
more likely to reflect actual allocations. However, there will also be less revenue to
appropriate for unanticipated costs.

9. Food Service Question

During COVID in the hybrid schooling period, Aramark shifted to weighing certain
food items versus a fixed price. That methodology was anticipated to reverse back to
pre-COVID years and due to turnover, that did not occur. Upon an audit of the
food service portion of the Aramark contract, this situation was discovered and it has
since been rectified resulting in a reduction on certain Ridge student meal prices.

In addition, there have been requests from the community for Halal and Vegan
options. Aramark is currently researching the costs and various options and will
report back with a plan to provide this for the District’s school population.



10. Demographic Study Update (Dr. Richard Grip)

When the original proposal was received, it was contemplated that the vendor would
use the most recent 2020 census data. However, given the timing, the vendor
recommends waiting to proceed with this study until the October enrollment data is
out.

The Committee reviewed the proposal and recommended moving forward with the
Base Proposal (Option 1 with in person presentation). Additionally, based on
changes in the housing market that appear to be outside normal conditions, the
Committee recommends adding a Detailed Housing Analysis (Option 2 $4,500) and
a Housing Turnover Analysis (Option 5 $6,800) for a total cost of $21,800. The
original resolution was approved for $26,000. Therefore, the District will move
forward with the study.

11. Bus Purchase

An opportunity to purchase used busses from the Somerset County ESC has been
identified. There is an auction next month and is being managed by Hunterdon ESC.
Typically, a used bus could be acquired for $60,000. A new bus usually costs
$100,000 and could take up to a year to receive.

The Committee referred this to the Facilities and Operations Committee to evaluate
the benefits of purchasing buses for the district to help mitigate current bussing
challenges.

12. Next Meeting: August 24, 2023 at 8:00am

13. Reports
a. June 2023 Preliminary Transfers Report
b. June 2023 Wire Transfer Report available July 24thmeeting
c. June 2023 Investment Report available July 24thmeeting
d. June 2023 Secretary Report available July 24thmeeting
e. June 2023 Treasurer Report available July 24thmeeting
f. June 23,2023 to June 30,2023 Ratify Bills List
g. July 2023 Bills Preliminary Bills List available July 24th

h. Draft of July 24, 2023 Finance Agenda Items


